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File No. 6055.00 
 
       April 19, 2022 
 
Pierre-Olivier Sauvageau 
Technical Advisor 
Berger Peat Moss Ltd.  
121 1 RR 
Saint-Modeste QC  G0L 3W0 
poliviers@berger.ca 
 
Dear Pierre-Olivier Sauvageau: 
 
Re: Environment Act Licence No. 3335 - Notice of Alteration Request 
 

Thank you for your notice of alteration submission dated March 20, 2022, in 
accordance with Section 14 of The Environment Act.  

 
The alteration is to modify the initial design proposed for the peat bunker. The 

revised design will use stacked containers instead of a concrete wall. The change raises 
the height of the wall from 16 feet to 17 feet.  

 
I am satisfied that the potential changes in the environmental effects resulting 

from the proposed alteration would be insignificant. Therefore, I approve the 
implementation of the March 10, 2022 notice of alteration.  

 
All clauses of Environment Act Licence No. 3335 remain in effect.  
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Should you have any questions regarding this approval, please contact Krystal 
Penner, Pesticide and Agricultural Program Specialist, Environmental Approvals 
Branch, at Krystal.Penner@gov.mb.ca or 204-945-7107. 
 
 Sincerely,  
 
 
 Original Signed by 
  _______________________  
 James Capotosto 
 Director  
 
 
c. Kristal Harman, Yvonne Hawryliuk, Nada Suresh - Environmental Compliance 

and Enforcement 
Larry Markwart, Krystal Penner - Environmental Approvals 
Denis Lebel - Berger Peat Moss Ltd.  
Public Registry 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

mailto:Krystal.Penner@gov.mb.ca

